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+This weekend, the first reading and the Gospel focus on the gift of prophecy given to 
both Jeremiah and Jesus to bring a particular message from God to the people.  
Perhaps prophecy is one of the most difficult gifts to receive from God, because, as 
we can see from the readings, good prophets are not always welcome, either in their 
native place, as Jesus discovered, or in places that receive difficult or challenging 
messages from God.  But while prophets might not receive accolades from the 
people to whom they are sent, they do receive the assurance that God is with them 
to give them the strength and courage they need in their mission. 
     This assurance is implicit in our Rite of Baptism.  By our baptism, we are anointed 
priest, prophet and king.  That is our mission; these are the roles we have in 
evangelizing the world.  Saint Paul gives us some insight into this.  No matter what 
other gifts we might have, we are called to use them and the opportunities God gives 
us in love – for God and the good of others, and for the salvation of the world.  The 
kind of love that Paul calls us to is challenging; it is not meant simply to enrich us, 
make us “feel good” or inflate our egos.  It is meant to benefit the other, to focus on 
what’s best for the other person.   
     This is our challenge as Catholic Christians:  to couch everything we do, all the 
spiritual gifts we bring to the Church, to our families or to our workplaces, with the 
gift of love, of practical concern for the benefit of others.  It is the challenge that 
comes to us in our Archdiocese in a special way through the workings of the Holy 
Spirit, the efforts put forth at the Synod 16, and summarized in the pastoral letter 
Unleash the Gospel, written by the Archbishop as a summary of all the previous 
efforts.  It is a daunting task, but we need not be afraid, for the Lord will not abandon 
us in our efforts as we move forward.   
     As we go about the rest of the coming week, let’s remember to ask God for the 
special spiritual gift of love to accompany everything we do, to spread the Good 
News, and help each other on the journey!   
 

+The other week, Archbishop Vigneron met with the priests of the Archdiocese at 
Sacred Heart Major Seminary.  At the meeting, he and other key staff (primarily Fr. 
Steve Pullis) addressed the upcoming plans for ALL parishes with regard to the next 
phase of our Unleash the Gospel efforts. 
 

On The Journey  

JOIN US 

for Coffee & Donuts 

after the  

10 AM Mass 

this weekend! 

Fourth Sunday of Ordinary Time      February 3, 2019 

Care & Share  

This Weekend 

benefitting the families 

in crisis who are serviced by  

 

Neighborhood House 

 

Thank you for supporting our       

mission to help serve the poor!   
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    1400 Inglewood  

Rochester, Michigan 48307 

Phone 248.651.7486 ... Fax 248.651.3950 … www.standrewchurch.org 

Weekday Mass 8:15 a.m.  Reconciliation (Confession) 3:30 p.m. Saturday 

Weekend Masses:  Saturday 5:00 p.m.; Sunday 8:00 a.m., 10:00 a.m., 12:00 p.m., 5:00 p.m.  

For Anointing of the Sick, contact the Parish Office 248.651.7486 

 
Parish Pastor, Monsignor Michael Hrydziuszko pastor@standrewchurch.org  ext 101        
Associate Pastor, Fr. Tomasz Wilisowski, CSMA  frtom@standrewchurch.org  ext 112 

Deacon, Rev. Mr. Marc Gemellaro   deaconmarc@standrewchurch.org  
 Deacon, Rev. Mr. Thomas Sliney   deacontom@standrewchurch.org 

Pastoral Associate, Ms. Nicole Zakrzewski   nikkiz@standrewchurch.org  ext 104 
Pastoral Associate,  Mr. Christopher Kasperek, chrisk@standrewchurch.org  ext 114 

Christian Service Coordinator,  Mr. Joseph Soncrant   jsoncrant@standrewchurch.org  248.651.9562 or ext 115 
Director of Faith Formation,  Mrs. Maureen Schreffler, maureens@standrewchurch.org  ext 116   

Parish Business Manager, Mr. Paul Rybicki   paulr@standrewchurch.org   ext 103 
Parish Bookkeeper, Mrs. Anne Cairns   annec@standrewchurch.org  ext 109 

Maintenance Department , Mr. Steve Jordan, Supervisor  maintenance@standrewchurch.org  248.651.3050 

Holy Family Regional School, Mrs. Jeanette Izzi 
    izzi.jeanette@holyfam.org  248.299.3798 x106  St. Vincent DePaul Office, Mary Ann Coddington    248.651.9562 

Affiliated Organizations 

Knights of Columbus, Mr. Robert Krueger  248.650.1129  

     Mr. Carl Gildner 248.398.2737 
Pontiac Area Vicariate     Mrs. Mary Adesko  248.689-8160 
Representatives            Mrs. Kit Wojcik        248.652.3626 

   

Music 248.651.8466 

Minister of Music,  Stephan Pawl 

stephanp@standrewchurch.org 

Reflections of Grace, Mr. Jim Balistreri 248.931.1302 

 

Parish Office   248.651.7486 

Parish Secretary, Ms. Gayle Durkin   

gdurkin@standrewchurch.org   x100 

Worship Commission 

Mr. Gary Putz  248.652.2275  

Mr. Dean Holefca  248.652.7223                                        

                                              Councils  

Parish Council Chairperson 

Mrs. Carla Heck  

248.875.6697 

Finance Council Chairperson 

Mr. Peter deSteiger   

248.651.3322 

Faith Formation Office  248.651.6571 

Faith Formation Support Staff, Mrs. Linda Martens   

lmartens@standrewchurch.org   

Fax: 248.651.3950 

Christian Service Commission 

Mrs. Diane Bubnar 248.650.0259 

Mr. Bill Morrison  248.375.0948 

Faith Formation Commission  

Ms. Tina Howell 248.202.7608 

Parish Life Commission 

Mr. Evan Reynolds 248.656.8396  

Mrs. Barbara Mihalic  248.608.1472 

Stewardship Commission 

Mrs. Linda Maccarone  586.292.5840  

Commissions 

Coordinator of Early Childhood 

Mrs. Maureen Schreffler  

maureens@standrewchurch.org  

Middle School Faith Formation 

Mrs. Brenda Heughens  

brendah@standrewchurch.org  

Elementary Faith Formation 

Mrs. Barbara Pacella 

barbp@standrewchurch.org 

Elementary Faith Formation 

Mrs. Lidia Larges 

lidial@standrewchurch.org  

Faith Formation Staff 

2 St. Andrew Staff Directory, Councils & Commissions 

Catholic Charities of Southeast Michigan, Mr. Chris Liparoto 248-770-3663  

Youth Minister 

Jason Spranger      

jspranger@standrewchurch

Children Liturgy of the Word 

Ms. Stefanie Makar 

sjmakar@gmail.com  

mailto:deaconmarc@standrewchurch.org
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Moving St. Andrew Catholic Community closer to Jesus Christ through growing in  
Faith, Service and Welcoming.  

 

Parish Mission Statement 
 

 

Welcome … 

If you have been attending Mass at St. Andrew  and would like to become a member, please visit the Parish Office where you can 
register and  discover all the wonderful ways to  grow in faith through Christian Service and  Outreach, Faith Formation and 

Youth Ministry, Parish Life, Stewardship and Worship.   For more information call 248.651.7486.   ¡Bienvenido! 

3 Mission Statement   

January 20, 2019 
Msgr. Michael Hrydziuszko JANUARY  BAPTISMS 

January 6, 2019 
Deacon Tom Sliney 

On The Journey (continued from page 1) 

 Hazel Mae Fazio 

 Daughter of David and Jaclyn Fazio 
 

Francine Estlin Haverland 

Daughter of David and Erica Haverland 
 

Keegan Thomas Milliken 

Son of   Sean and Erin Milliken 

     This will encompass each parish working on putting together a “strategic plan” for itself in light of the areas of concern that 
were brought up at the Synod and summarized in the Archbishop’s pastoral letter.  While it will be a period of prayerful thought, 
discussions and work for us, I look forward to it being a way of “re-imaging” parish ministries and renewed efforts as we move 
forward into this new millennium of our faith journey!  We have already worked on and submitted a plan for Holy Family Regional 
School; now the effort will be to get ready to do the same for the parish.  I envision us having a mini “synod-type” of gathering here 
at the parish to further collect input from our part of God’s vineyard here at St. Andrew, and work in putting together our plan to  
offer more faith opportunities for our spiritual growth and development.  I will keep you all posted as this all unfolds and takes on a 
more firm structure to help us in moving forward. 
 

+It is certainly cold as I write this, and it is still snowing as I look out the windows.  I had the parish operations close at 12:30 p.m. 
earlier today (I am writing this on late Monday afternoon.), with only the maintenance crew standing by to take care of some snow 
removal.  Holy Family Regional School was closed, and luckily, Religious Formation did not have classes scheduled for this evening 
(how fortuitous!).  I am not sure how the week will unfold, but I guess we’ll know better by the time you read this on the weekend!  
The coldest weather conditions in decades will be upon us, so I can imagine some other days of being shut-down or limited 
operations.  Funerals are already scheduled for Wednesday and Thursday, so remember to keep our St. Andrew Parish family each 
day in your prayers. 
 

+By now, parish contribution statements for 2018 should have reached your homes as we all face a challenging tax season.  If you 
have NOT yet received yours yet, please contact the Parish Offices and let them know; the staff will work to help you in this matter. 
 

+Fr. Tom will be on vacation for the coming week, going to much warmer climates for a bit of rest and relaxation.  We wish him 
well and anxiously (I especially!!) await his return, because then, I will be leaving for two weeks to check on the palms in Florida at 
my usual location on the Gulf Coast around Port Charlotte. (Nothing but the best palms for our parish!)  Go easy on the ol’ pastor 
this coming week!  See you in church!   

-Msgr. Mike (with thoughts from  
FAITH Catholic Publishing) 

Emma Anne Dunn 

Daughter of Stephen and Elizabeth Dunn 
 

Mario Martin Cerqua 

Son of Michael and Alicia Cerqua 



 

www.standrewchurch.org                                                           248.651.7486                                                                   February 3, 2019 

4 Christian Service & Outreach 

Off the Wall Graffiti …  
    I think I lost my mind!  

… and I’m pretty sure 
that the kids took it. 

Let Us Pray …  Merciful and Loving Father, 

We beseech you, open our hearts so that we may provide 

hospitality and refuge to migrants who are lonely, afraid, 

and far from their homes. 

Give us the courage to welcome every stranger as Christ in 

our midst, to invite them into our communities as a     

demonstration of Christ’s love for us. 

We pray that when we encounter the other,  we see in her 

the face of your Son. When we meet  a stranger, that we 

take his hand in welcome. 

Help us to live in solidarity with one another, to  seek        

justice for those who are persecuted and comfort for      

those who  are suffering. 

We ask this through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, who 

lives and reigns with you in the unity of the  Holy Spirit,     

one God, for ever and ever.   Amen. 

            - United States Conference of Catholic Bishops 2016 

HOPE CENTER Needs Help on Mon., Feb. 25 - Shepherd’s Pie 

Shepherd’s Pie is one of those meals that defines Comfort Food. Meat, 
potatoes, vegetables, it has it all. The guests’ truly enjoy this satisfying 
meal.  Help by donating one of the following items or by joining us at the 
Center.  Please contact Lori at lori.mejaly@gmail.com  or  586-292-0172. 

6# ground beef (browned and bagged, ready to use) 

15 cans mixed vegetables OR 3 large #10 size cans 

10 boxes (13.75 oz.) instant mashed potatoes (approx. 130 ounces total) 

5 cups butter          10 # chopped lettuce            Desserts for 80 + guests 

3 trays of cornbread GFS# 5797851  $9.99 each 

Tomatoes, cucumbers, peppers chopped to add to salad 

Large “jug” Salad Dressing           Large Bags of Croutons 

5 gal powdered drink mix OR jug of drink mix to make 5 gallons 

2  23 oz. size Franks Red Hot Sauce GFS# 5576091 $3.79 each 

100 plates, small bowls            100 drink cups            100  napkins 

100 sets of forks & spoons          Box of food serving gloves 

  And they will know we are Christians by our Love …. John 13:35 

Pick-up Your Copy Of … A Blueprint 

for the Common Good: 2019-1010 Ad-

vocacy Principles from the Michigan 

Catholic Conference of Bishops may be 

found in the FOCUS handout found on 

the Information Center counter and the 

brochure racks.  Don’t miss it! 

Needed: Used Car for a low-income 

Senior Parishioner.  St. Andrew’s St. 

Vincent de Paul  is trying to help a gen-

tleman who is in need of transportation. 

If you have a used car that you are will-

ing to donate to him that would be ap-

preciated.  Or we would also welcome a 

monetary donation to this cause. Ques-

tions:  Call Joe Soncrant  248-651-9562. 

Tax Prep HELP Offered: March 2 & 9 

Parishioners are invited to get 2018 tax prep 

help this year. If you are low-income or con-

fused about what to do in filling out your tax 

forms, please call the parish office at 248-651

-7486 to schedule a free appointment for 

either Sat., March 2 or 9.  The appointments 

are one hour shifts (8:30 am—4 pm) with our 

skilled parish volunteer, Jim McCarroll, who 

will assist you in prepar-

ing your tax forms. This 

is a good opportunity 

for parish seniors. Sorry, 

no walk-ins are allowed.   

Thank you. 

mailto:lori.mejaly@gmail.com
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5 Worship 

"Jesus affirms that mercy is not only an action of the Father, it becomes a criterion for ascertaining who his true       
children are. In short, we are called to show mercy because mercy has first been shown to us."— Pope Francis 

Hearing Assist Devices 
Did you know that St. Andrew has Hearing Assist De-
vices available for use during Mass? These devices 
amplify the sounds in the church enabling those us-
ing the devices to better hear the presider, the read-
ings, and the music. They may be used even if you 
already have a hearing aid.  If you would like to bor-
row one of the units while you are at Church, they 
are available in the East Sacristy. Please see one of 
the ushers or a Mass Coordinator to sign one out. 

I know some people expressed disappointment 
that they were not able to attend the teaching on 
the Mass. As many of you know, St. Andrew has 
given the gift of Formed.org to every parishioner. 
If you haven’t signed up yet simply go to 
www.standrewrochester.formed.org to set up 
your account. Last week I found a new series on 
the Elements of the Catholic Mass. The series 
consists of 31 videos, but most are fairly short 
running anywhere between 2-6 minutes in 
length. While I have only watched the first fifteen 
videos, they are well done. I encourage those 
who are interested in learning more about the 
Mass, but may not have time to take on a lengthy 
study or attend a class at the seminary, to sign in 
and check out this series on Formed. I used the 
graphic for the series as the header above to help 
you find it on their website. Right now it is promi-
nently on the home page under highly acclaimed 
series. I hope you check it out. 

   Born in 1869 in a small village 
in the Darfur region of Sudan, 
Bakhita was kidnapped by slave 
traders at the age of 7. So terri-
fied she could not even remem-
ber her own name, her kidnap-
pers gave her the name 

“Bakhita,” which means “fortunate” in Arabic. 
   She was tortured by her various owners, suffering es-
pecially during her adolescent years. Despite not know-
ing Christ or the redemptive nature of suffering, she 
bore her pain valiantly.  
   Eventually she was purchased by the Italian consul 
Calisto Legnani, who later gave her to a friend of the 
family, Augusto Michieli, who brought her to Italy as a 
nanny to his daughter. In the Italian families was the 
first time she was not mistreated. 
   While she was with the Michieli family she discovered 
the Crucified Christ through the gift of a small silver cru-
cifix, given to her by the family’s estate manager. This 
was her first introduction to Jesus, whom she called 
“The Good Master.” In 1888, when she was almost 20 
years old, she and the Michieli daughter were sent to 
be guests at the Institute of the Catechumens run by 
the Canossian Sisters in Venice. There she began her 
journey of faith. 
   Soon after she was baptized, taking the name Jose-
phine Margaret. Desiring to dedicate her life to God, 
she won a legal battle to remain in Italy and entered 
the Canossians in 1896. 
   She dedicated the rest of her life to assisting her com-
munity and teaching others to love God. She died on 
Feb. 8, 1947. St. Josephine was beatified in 1992 and 
canonized in 2000 by St. John Paul II. She is the first 
person to be canonized from Sudan and is the patron 
saint of the country and all victims of human trafficking. 

St. Josephine Bakhita 
1869-1947 

Feast Day: February 8 
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6 Faith Formation 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES                                               

for JANUARY & FEBRUARY                                                        

February  3, 4, 5;  10, 11, 12;  24, 25, 26                                       

CONFIRMATION                 

PREPARATION 

Confirmation Preparation letters 

have gone out to families with 8th 

graders. If you did not receive one, please let us know. 

If your teen goes to a private school other than Holy 

Family, please contact our office at 248-651-6401 to be 

included on our list. The first meeting is a Parent Orien-

tation and is offered four times. Please choose ONE: 

Monday, Feb. 4, 6pm in the Chapel                                                                                            

Monday, Feb. 4, 7:30pm in the Chapel                                    

Tuesday, Feb. 5, 6pm in the Chapel                                        

Tuesday, Feb. 5, 7:30pm in the Chapel 

This meeting is imperative and will outline the plan for 

your teen’s journey toward Confirmation. We look for-

ward to seeing you there. Thank you for your support.  

Maureen Schreffler,  Director of Faith Formation                                                                             

Jason Spranger, Youth Minister 
First Reconciliation Celebrations 

The second of our two                                                             
First Reconciliation Celebrations                                                      
is  Saturday Feb. 9 at 12:00noon,                                          

for those with last names L-Z, and anyone 
unable to attend on Feb. 2.                                                   

Experience the GIFT of reconciliation! 

  Somewhat Famous                                                                  
Did you ever wonder what it would be like to be fa-

mous? You go out and make it big, then return home. 

Maybe you are treated like royalty, or maybe you’re 

still expected to walk the dog, clean the bathroom, and 

take out the trash.                                                                                                    

In today’s Gospel, when Jesus spoke in his home town, 

the people were amazed at first. But then, after realiz-

ing he was just the son of Joseph the carpenter, they 

drove him out. They were not ready to believe that the 

boy who grew up around them was anything special. 

They needed to be able to see him with different eyes, 

in new ways.                                                                                                         

Celebrating Sunday for Catholic Families by Kerstin 

Keber Smith suggests an activity to do at home to help 

look at people with different eyes. Have everyone make 

statements about family members that they feel are 

true. For example, mom makes the best pancakes, or 

little sister is very gentle with pets. Only positive state-

ments, please. Let the person about whom the state-

ment is made respond to the perception. After every-

one has participated, discuss what it’s like to be seen 

through the eyes of others. Did you learn more about 

one another? Then, ask family members to say                         

something about themselves they think no one else       

realizes.                                                                                                                        

Can we open our eyes to see the world differently, not 

just in the complacent ways we’ve always viewed it? As 

we see people and events anew, we may be more likely 

to see the presence of God in each other and all around 

us.                                                                                                                         

Blessings, Maureen Schreffler                                                                                                                                                                 

Director of Faith Formation 

Important Weather Information 

We are using a communication tool called REMIND 

which allows us to alert families of RE class cancella-

tions. We no longer follow the  Rochester school clos-

ing schedule, as conditions can change throughout the 

day. If you have not yet signed up for REMIND, please 

do so by texting your appropriate code (below)  to 

81010. We want to be able to reach all of our families.  

          Thank you!                                                                                                      

Sunday: @ANDS10                                                                                            

Monday 4:30 @ANDM4         Tuesday 4:30: @ANDT4                                                                         

Monday 6:00: @ANDM6        Tuesday 6:00: @ANDT6                                                                       

Monday 7:30: @ANDM7        Tuesday 7:30: @ANDT7                                                          
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7 Youth Ministry 

Reflective Verse of the Week 
Romans 5:3 

We even boast of our afflictions, knowing 
that affliction produces endurance, and   

endurance, proven character, and proven 
character, hope, and hope does not          

disappoint. 

Youth Group Events 
February 
3rd—No Meeting. Super Bowl 
10th—Money Buys Happiness Part II,  
 6-8:15 
23rd-24th—Snowed Inn Lock-In, 4:30pm-
8am. Permission slips available online 

 
All events are Sunday after the 5pm Mass. We 

meet in the Activities Building. All high 
schoolers are welcome (No need to sign up) 

Instagram: StAndrewYG         Twitter: @StA_SALT            Website: bit.ly/13sgerB 

    When I was younger I loved reading Harry Potter. I’d 
read it day and night wanting to find out what would 
happen next. About a month ago I watched some of the 
films again and it brought on a new light. There are a lot 
of Christian parallels in the Harry Potter series. The     
biggest one is that love will always defeat evil. 
    Lord Voldemort, the villain, felt threatened by a new-
born. Similar to King Herod, Voldemort felt he needed to 
kill the child. The night that he goes to Harry’s house, 
Harry’s mother sacrifices herself which puts a protection 
of love around Harry. When Voldemort attempts to kill 
Harry, the spell bounces back. Because of this act of 
selfless love, Harry is protected until adulthood. 
    Throughout the books Harry is met with moral        
dilemmas and challenges he did not ask for. At Snowed 
Inn on February 23-24, we are going to dive into what 
it’s like to be thrust into hard situations that we didn’t 
sign up for and how to overcome them. As followers of 
Christ we are constantly put to the test. Christ calls us to 
face things we feel are unjust or unwarranted. We think 
“Why do bad things happen to good people?” For that I 
don’t have an answer, but I do have a response. It is an 
opportunity to grow closer to God. The more challenges 
we overcome, the better we can handle future situations 
and grow as more faithful followers of Christ. 
    If you’re in high school, sign up for Snowed Inn to 
learn more about yourself, others, and God through the 
mythical land of Harry Potter. 

Sign Up For 
Weekly Announcements 
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8 NextStep 

Ladies, do you need to get away but can't 
afford a trip? How about a weekend at   
Capuchin Retreat on Friday, Feb. 22 to 
Sunday, Feb. 24. 
 
Enjoy the quiet, the 95 acres of beautiful 
grounds, a private room with bath, and five 
great meals. Also included are staff-led talks, 
prayer experiences, time for reflection, and the 
opportunity for private meetings with staff 
members. All of this for only $170. 
 
This year's theme is "Holiness is...." In       
Ephesians 1:4, we read, "God chose us in 
(Christ) before the world began, to be holy and 
blameless in his sight, to be full of love." The 
documents of the Second Vatican Council    
reminded us that all are called to holiness. But 
"holiness" can be a big topic and we might 
think we don't really know what it is. And so on 
this retreat we will reflect on various meanings 
of that word and what it might mean for us as 
we respond to God's call. 
 
Do something good for yourself! Make a       
relaxing weekend retreat.  
 
For more information or to register, please 
contact Jan Klemm at 586-350-3967 or 
jan.klemm@icloud.com. God bless you! 

Thursday, February 7, 2019 

6:30 PM     Activities Building 

Did you know that the Baptism gowns and stoles    
provided to all of our children being baptized at         
St. Andrew are sewn and painted by volunteers      
dedicated to the ministry of making these special gar-
ments? 
 
Each garment is prayed over as they are created with 
the love of welcoming a new member to our Faith 
Family. 
 
We are looking for a few people to join this ministry 
as sewers. If you are interested in joining this very 
special group of talented people please contact Gayle 
at our Parish Office. We are planning to meet on     
Saturday, February 23rd at 10:00AM in the Parish 
Office conference room to answer questions. 

mailto:jan.klemm@icloud.com
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11  9 Holy Family Regional School 

  

Holy Family Regional School 

JESUS CHRIST IS THE REASON FOR HOLY FAMILY REGIONAL SCHOOL 
ACCREDITED BY THE MICHIGAN ASSOCIATION OF NON-PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

www.holyfam.org 

 

BAPTISM OF OUR LORD 
Mrs. Marn’s first graders had leadership at our school mass 
earlier this month.  The students read the readings, acted out 
the gospel, read the prayers of the faithful, brought up the gifts, 
and sang in the choir, now that’s impressive! The children acted 
out the Gospel according to Mark when Jesus was baptized by 
his cousin John. The Holy Spirit was even represented. When we 
are baptized all our sins are washed away and we celebrate new 
life as God's children. It is wonderful to watch our students grow 
in faith by attending Mass and having religion as a daily subject.     

GEOGRAPHY BEE 
Students competed in the final round of the National 
Geographic Bee. Congratulations to our First Place Winner 
Michael Kenny, seventh grade student and Runner-Up,  
Thomas Belej, eighth grade student.   

OPEN HOUSE 
It was wonderful to welcome many prospective families at our 
Open House.  If you are interested in becoming part of our family 
please contact our Enrollment Department at (248) 218-4554.   
It was wonderful to see so many prospective families interested in 
becoming part of our family.  

PAINT THE PLOWS PROGRAM 
Back in November, a team of students from Miss Pope’s Art 
Club participated in the City of Rochester Hills Annual “Paint 
The Plows Program.”  With all the snow this week, the plow 
was spotted clearing streets in the city.  It’s awesome to see 
the plow in action, representing HFRS. Way to go Wildcats!  
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10 
Readings for the Week of 

February 4  
Prayer Requests 

Prayer Requests and Readings 

All men & women in the military  
& family members 

Nick Hevron 
Kristen Velez 

Jason Waligore 
Stanley Paurazas 
David Paurazas 

Sylvia Marchenia 
Jim Hopaluk 

Laurie Anne Hasselwander 
Debra Clarey 
Mary Abela 

Dr. Edward Herman 
David Taylor 

Fr. Eugene Strain 
Josephine Noonan 

Rose Carr 
Luke Niehof 
Dan Brusstar 

Fred Schneider 
David Taylor 

Edwin Hawley 
Caroline Mayne 
William Baker 

Lauren Kutcher 
Janice Corteville 

Deb Love 
Darlene Kujanek 
Jennifer Raffin 
Rich Mueting 
Kris Mueting 

Thomas Keene 
Lucas Fabian 

Robert Curnow 
Barbara Liversidge 

Rose Scott 
Sarah McPharlin 

Mary Jane Petrick 
Mother of Laurie Chundrlik 

Diane Goethals 
Frank Pavelek 

Rose Scott 
David Bowen 

Joseph Champine 
Gary J Rogers 
Paul Jacque 

Ronald Rudowski 
Thomas Reckling 

February 4 
Hebrews 11:32-40 
Mark 5:1-20 
 

February 5 
St Agatha 
Hebrews 12:1-4 
Mark 5:21-43 
 

February 6 
St Paul Miki & Companions 
Hebrews 12:4-7, 11-15 
Mark 6:1-6 
 

February 7 
Hebrews 12:18-19, 21-24 
Mark 6:7-13 
 
February 8 
St Josephine Bakhita; 
St Jerome Emiliani 
Hebrews 13:1-8 
Mark 6:14-29 
 
February 9 
Hebrews 13:15-17, 20-21 
Mark 6:30-34 
 
February 10 
5th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Isaiah 6:1-2a, 3-8 
Psalm 138 
1 Corinthians 15:1-11 
Luke 5:1-11 

Barbara Liversidge, 56 
 

Died on 
January 22, 2019 

Buried from St. Andrew on 
January 30, 2019 

Samuel Vacante, 85 
 

Died on 
January 26, 2019 

Buried from St. Andrew on 
January 31, 2019 
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11                Events and Mass Intentions 

SUNDAY,  February 3, 2019 
Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
8:00/ 10:00 am / 12:00 pm  Mass (Church) 
10:00 am  Pre K / K Religious Ed (MPR) 
1:30 pm  Baptisms (Church) 
5:00 pm  NOAK Mass (Church) 
6:00 pm  Life Teen Night (AB / PC) 

 
MONDAY, February 4, 2019  
Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 7:30 pm 
7:45 am  Rosary (Chapel)      8:15 am  Mass (Chapel) 
4:30 / 6/ 7:30 pm  Religious Ed  
 
TUESDAY,  February 5, 2019 
Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 7:30 pm 
7:45 am Rosary (Chapel)      8:15 am  Mass (Chapel) 
9:15 am  33 Days Meeting (PCLL) 
4:30 / 6/ 7:30 pm  Religious Ed  
7:30 pm  Evangelization Committee Mtg (PCUL) 
 
WEDNESDAY, February 6, 2019 
Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 7:30 pm 
7:45 am Rosary (Chapel)      8:15 am  Mass (Chapel) 
6:30 pm  Alpha  (AB) 
7:00 pm  33 Days Meeting (PCLL) 
7:00 pm  Adult Choir Rehearsal (PCUL) 
 
THURSDAY, February 7, 2019   
Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 7:30 pm 
7:45 am Rosary (Chapel)      8:15 am  Mass (Chapel) 
9:15 am  Bible Study (MPR) 
6:30 pm  NextStep  (AB) 
7:00 pm  Bible Study (PCUL) 
7:30 pm  RCIA (MPR) 
 
FRIDAY,  February 8, 2019   
Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
7:45 am Rosary (Chapel)      8:15 am  Mass (Chapel) 
 
SATURDAY, February 9, 2019 
Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 3:00 pm 
7:00 am  St Joseph Covenant Keepers (PCLL) 
8:30 am  Centering Prayer (MPR) 
10:00 am  Needlework Ministry (PCLL) 
12:00 pm  First Reconciliation (Church) 
3:30 pm  Reconciliation (Church) 
5:00 pm  Mass (Church) 
 
SUNDAY,  February 10, 2019 
Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
8:00/ 10:00 am / 12:00 pm  Mass (Church) 
10:00 am  Pre K / K Religious Ed (MPR) 
5:00 pm  NOAK Mass (Church) 
6:00 pm  Life Teen Night (AB / PC) 

SUNDAY  February 3, 2019 
8:00 am  Anne Whedon  req.  Family 
  Liam Haggerty  req.  Ormachea Family 
  Vincent O’Sullivan  req.  Ormachea Family 
 
10:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
    

12:00 pm  Joseph A Abela  req.  Wife, Mary 
  John Regan   req.  Ormachea Family 
  Dennis O’Shea  req.  Ormachea Family  
      
5:00 pm  For All Those Buried at Guardian Angel Cemetery 
  During the Last Month 
 
MONDAY  February 4, 2019 
8:15 am  Leonard Kaczor  req.  Lucy Schweder 
  Greg Kwiatkowski  req.  Friends 
  Stephen Roach req. Family 
  
TUESDAY  February 5, 2019   
8:15 am  Charlotte Hopkins  req.  Family 
 
WEDNESDAY February 6, 2019 
8:15 am  Emma Springer  req.  Lisa Juriga 
  Dan Springer  req.  Valerie Fournier 
  Molly Cobb  req. Family 
   
THURSDAY  February 7, 2019 
8:15 am  Laura Conat  req. Parents 
   
FRIDAY  February 8, 2019 
8:15 am  John Dettloff  req.  Family 
 
SATURDAY  February 9, 2019 
5:00 pm   Harry Grajewski  req.  Family 
  Luigi & Ada DiMichele  req.  Family 
  Family of Vito Saracino  req.  Morreale Family 
 
SUNDAY  February 10, 2019 
8:00 am  Aldo Terenzi  req.  Family 
   
10:00 am  Dave Felicelli req. Wagner Family 
    

12:00 pm  For the People of St Andrew 
      
5:00 pm  For the People of the Pontiac Area Vicariate 
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12 Liturgical Schedule 

                                

 

  
 
 

 

 

Priest:   Msgr. Michael  Hrydziuszko 

Deacon:   

Priest:  Msgr. Michael Hrydziuszko 

Deacon:    

 Priest:  Fr. Tom Wilisowski 

 Deacon:  Tom Sliney 

Priest:  Fr. Tom Wilisowski 

Deacon:   Tom Sliney 

 Priest:  Fr. Brian Chabala 

Lectors:    B. Strnad         P. Tank  

Reader:    T. Ensch 

Lectors:   J. Bourgoin          M. Szydlowski 

Reader:    M. Maguire 

 Lectors:   T. Fazio       B. Paurazas 

 Reader:    D. deSteiger 

Lectors:    M. Williams      J. Gronowski  

Reader:     L. Maccarone 

 Lectors:    M. Fabian      P. Ruzinsky 

Reader:     K. Fabian 

Altar Servers: 

       Servers Needed 

           

Altar Servers: 

               Servers Needed         

  

  Altar Servers: 

       I. Pipas M. May       

       G. Morreale 

Altar Servers: 

         D. Black                  

                           

 Altar Servers: 

         Servers Needed           

Musician:  Stephan Pawl 

Cantor:  Mark Tisdel 

Musician:  Stephan Pawl 
Cantor:  Mary Filippis 

  Musician:  Stephan Pawl 

  Cantor:   Adult Choir 

Musician:  Jim Balistreri 

   Reflections of Grace 

 

                     

  

 

Sunday 12:00 PM Mass 

February 10, 2019 

 Sunday 5:00 PM Mass 

February 10, 2019 

Saturday 5:00 PM Mass 

February 9,  2019 

Sunday 8:00 AM Mass 

February 10, 2019 

Sunday 10:00 AM Mass 

February 10, 2019 

Musician:   Cat Menzies 

  

Ushers   
F. Fayle, Capt A. DiMercurio 
T. Lafata  R. Kaschalk 
T. Serio  D. Weber 
M. Locke 

Ushers 

D. Courtright, Capt.      D. Gimbutis 

R. Begeny, Co-Capt.     M. Lovell  

R. Goralewski 

Ushers                               

D. Koss, Capt.             M. Byszkowski  

D. Modryck, Co-Capt     J. Nolan  

V. Adragna          S. Pinelli 

Ushers 

D. Dehn       M. Estrellado 

D. Iudiciani, Capt.      M. Zahm    

G. Stefani 

Greeters   to sign up, please visit: 
www.tinyurl.com/andrewgreet 

Greeters  to sign up, please visit: 
www.tinyurl.com/andrewgreet 

Greeters   to sign up, please visit: 
www.tinyurl.com/andrewgreet 

Greeters  to sign up, please visit: 
www.tinyurl.com/andrewgreet 

Mass Coordinator: 
     B. Chundrlik             L. Chundrlik 

Mass Coordinator: 
     D. Dear D. Groen 

Mass Coordinator: 
     V. Serio                 T. Wojcik 

Mass Coordinator: 
     C. Hornung               M. Sturdavent 

Greeters   to sign up, please visit: 
www.tinyurl.com/andrewgreet 

Mass Coordinator: 
     D. Holefca 


